MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MAY 8, 2024
4:00 P.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, May 8, 2024, at 
4:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on May 8, 2024, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. Working on the new map to survey the property for the levee and catch basin by Cox. Will meet with new owner to move forward with the project. 2.Worked on moving the pump to Jefferson Parish yard.

 3. Working with FEMA on Reach 2 Levee Alignment. This project is being reviewed by FEMA and getting closer to bidding out the project. The breakwaters will have mitigation measures and we are still working with FEMA on this project. 4. Waiting on funding to continue the Bayside Breakwaters to complete this project. 5. Working on Cheniere Caminada – Bayou Thunder Rock Dike grant. 6. Working on the grant for Fifi Island through NFWF.
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission was recognized and gave the following report: Working with Senator Scalise for Community Project Federal Appropriations for the Oak Lane West Slip Repairs and the Dried Shrimp Dock Repairs. The ADA Fishing Repairs was awarded to DHF Industrial LLC. Received a port security grant to install cameras at the Kayak Launch and GI Port Office Building.
President Camardelle stated that he went to Baton Rouge for the annual levee board workshop. He thanked the commissioners for attending the workshop too. Grand Isle was the head topic due to the Cheniere Rocks. Attended several meetings while in Baton Rouge and even spoke to the Corps. The rock project was done in 8 months with the help of the state and the Corps takes years to do any job. He stated that hurricane season is upon us, and everyone needs to stay weather aware. The weathermen predict a very active storm season this year. He also stated that he will get with the levee board attorney to move forward on building levees and installing flood gates on the Cox Property. Things will move forward when everyone works together. He stated that everyone must have patience because lots of construction is taking place in Grand Isle and things are moving forward. 
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 4:31 p.m.
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